
Newsletter  

Thursday 17th July 2025  

Weekly School Attendance 91% / Best Class Attendance: Year 6 (98%)  

Welsh Phrase of the week: Gwyliau Hapus – Happy Holidays! 
 
Good Luck to our Year 6 Pupils 

We would like to wish our Year 6 pupils the best of luck for the future and hope they enjoy the next exciting 

journey in their learning.  The class performed their Leaving Service on Wednesday morning for their families 

and for the rest of the school this morning. Well done to the pupils for writing and performing their assembly, 

we enjoyed their songs, dances and listening to their memories, we also enjoyed the slide show photographs 

from the Beach Party. The children have been presented with Leavers’ Hoodies and Memory books as a gift 

from the school. A big thank you to Miss E Jones and Miss Samuels for their hard work with the pupils this 

year.  It has been lovely to watch their confidence grow and progress with their learning this year.  Remember 

to be the best you can be in life and aim high!  
 
Happy Retirement and thank you to Mrs J Francis – Midday Supervisor 

We invited Mrs Francis into to our Leavers and end of term service today where the children presented cards, 

gifts of flowers and a gardening voucher.  Mrs Francis has worked in Ysgol Cefn Mawr for many years as a 

Breakfast Club Supervisor and as a Midday Supervisor. She worked very hard and was always the first to arrive 

at school.  We will all miss her and hope she enjoys a well-deserved retirement. Take care.  
 
Thank you to everyone  

A big thank you to all of the staff at Ysgol Cefn Mawr – they have worked tirelessly all year to provide fun and 

engaging learning opportunities for our pupils, I am very fortunate to have such a dedicated and hardworking 

team.  I wish them all a restful holiday.  Thank you to parents for supporting your children and our school 

Governors for their help throughout the year.  Have a good break and take care, please ensure your children 

are respectful and safe out and about around the community in the school holidays.  We look forward to working 

with them in September in their new classes. 
 
Class Dojo (Nursery to Y5) 

Class teachers will be sending over their Class Dojo to the next class teacher in readiness for September.  Your 

child’s new class teacher will be sending you a welcome to their class message on the training days in 

September.  Please make every effort to join Class Dojo if you have not done so already, as this is an easy way 

to communicate with your child’s class teacher and find out what is happening in your child’s class. 
 
Active Wrexham Fun Day – MUGA 

Active Wrexham will be hosting a community fun day in Cefn Mawr on Tuesday 22nd July 2025. The event will 

provide an opportunity for ALL children to try different activities that are available in the area, these include 

Football, Cricket, Rugby, Taekwondo and Futsal. The activities will take place across the day with a timetable to 

be shared over the next few days. The event will be an opportunity for children and families to meet local clubs 

and organisations. The purpose of the event is to showcase all the services and activities that are available to 

families within the local area, we will be joined by organisations such as Young Carers, AVOW, Family 

information service, Cefn Mawr community Council, Repair café (clothing and bike repairs), the local Youth 

Service, Plas Madoc Leisure Centre and Cefn Mawr Library. Details of the event are as follows: 
  
Title: Active Wrexham Family Fun Day 

Location - The MUGA, Plas Kynaston Lane, Cefn-Mawr, Wrexham LL14 3PU 

Date - 22nd July 2025     Time - 10am - 3pm 

Cost – Free 
  
Breakfast Club 

A reminder to please ensure all Breakfast Club debts are cleared before the end of term.  Please check your 

ParentPay account and ensure it is up to date.  Mrs Evans sends our weekly reminders on behalf of Wrexham 

School Meals service.  All debts will be passed to the Local Authority for collection in the summer holidays. 
 
End of Term Reminder 

School finishes for pupils for the summer term today.  All pupils in Reception to Year 6 in September return to 

school on Wednesday, 3rd September.  New Nursery pupils have a staggered start with Group 1 attending on 



Wednesday 3rd and Friday 5th September, and Group 2 attending on Thursday 4th and Friday 5th September – 

letters have been posted to home address with this information. 
 
Wrexham Council Consultation – Copa 

Wrexham Council are holding a consultation on the proposal to establish a new specialist provision called ‘Copa’ 

for pupils with additional learning needs.  For more information please follow this link: Consultation: new 
specialist provision ‘Copa’ for pupils with additional learning needs | Wrexham County Borough Council .  The 
objection period opened on 16 July and closes 20 September 2025. 
   
School Uniform – RAM Leisure 

A reminder that school uniform can be purchased from RAM Leisure. Tel: 01978 360360 or visit 

www.ramleisure.com.  Please order in plenty of time for the new term. There is no requirement to purchase 

uniform with a logo, plain jumpers or cardigans are also suitable for school.  Please remember to put your child’s 

name in their uniform ready for the start of the new term.  A reminder that Full school uniform needs to be 

worn every day with the exception of PE/Forest School days.  PE Kit from September is a white t shirt and 

Black/navy shorts.  PE days/Forest schools days will be sent out in September.  There will be a stock of spare 

uniform in the office for children to change into if they are not wearing the correct uniform.  
 
Headteacher’s Merit Award – Good to be Green Certificates 

Pupils have been presented with Good to be Green certificates this week for being well behaved, using our Show 

me 5, an excellent learner and having a good attitude in school during the half term. 
 

 
Nursery – Olivia  Year 3 – Maya 

Reception – Nyla   Year 4 – Tiana 

Year 1 – Lyla                   Year 5 – Willow 

Year 2 – Lily          Year 6 – All of the class for Brilliant leaving service. 
 
 

 

Enillydd Iaith Cymraeg – Welsh Language Winner 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! The following pupils have received a certificate for using the 

most incidental welsh this half term. 
  
Meithrin/Nursery – Hallie               Blwyddyn 3 – Annabelle 

Derbyn/Reception – Amelia-Hollie      Blwyddyn 4 – Jacob 

Blwyddyn 1 – Archer                   Blwyddyn 5 – Bella 

Blwyddyn 2 – Olivia        Blwyddyn 6 – Naycer 

 

Sports Award  

Congratulations to the children were presented with a certificate this morning. The winners were chosen as 

they have made the most effort and been a good sport during the half term. 

 

Nursery – Koda        Year 3 – Sionelle   

Reception – Beau      Year 4 – Leighton  

         Year 1 – Faith   Year 5 – Sophie  

Year 2 – Isla             Year 6 – Emeli 

 

 

https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/service/school-consultations/consultation-new-specialist-provision-copa-pupils-additional-learning
https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/service/school-consultations/consultation-new-specialist-provision-copa-pupils-additional-learning
http://www.ramleisure.com/


Progressive Sports Summer Camp   Active Wrexham – Family Fun Day 22 July 2025                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wrexham Council Playday – 6 August 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a responsibility to 

keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss Eleanor 

Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an emergency.  

 


